Ref: CF3098

28 June 2022



NHS North Cumbria Clinical Commissioning Group Parkhouse Building Baron Way, Kingmoor Park Carlisle, Cumbria, CA6 4SJ

tel: 01768 245486

email: cuccg.enquiries@nhs.net
web: www.northcumbriaccg.nhs.uk

Sent by email to:

request-871164-78eb3d71@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Max

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST

I am writing regarding your request for information, which was received on 14 June 2022 regarding Shared Care Records under the new ICS / ICB System.

1. how many of the ICS/ICBs are created already, and operational / is yours

Information on the ICS for North East and North Cumbria can be found here: https://northeastnorthcumbria.nhs.uk/

The ICB for North East and North Cumbria will come into being from the 1st July 2022

Any FOIs for the ICB can be addressed to: necsu.icbfoi@nhs.net

2. How many / has yours created shared care records?

The Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) does not hold any patient information.

- 3. Who were the systems that these records sit on created by, as in which third party software provider (for instance, Graphnet) **N/A**
- 4. Who creates the Shared Care Records themselves, ie GPs, Hospitals, Social Care Providers (if so, please name them for your area). **N/A**
- 5. Who, outside of the NHS has access to them? For instance; DwP, Immigration, Local Councils, GPs, the local Police, Social Care, or private health providers (if so, this last question is in two parts firstly a confirmation or denial that this is or is not the case then a list of the private providers you work with please). N/A
- 6. How do people opt out of this if they want to? N/A

- 7. How have people been told they can opt out, as in, by Email, Phone, leaflet in local GP surgery. and what % of people that your ICB (or relevant body) covered have been informed directly about this restructuring or their records, and to stress, how have they been most importantly please list any and all initiatives for this. **N/A**
- 8. How many opt outs have their been? N/A
- 9. Is awareness for the ShCRs being done at any point on a national level, or as stated above, purely through brochures inside local clinics please explain any national drive there is to inform people of this new set of decisions, and what the response has been to it (ie both the methods people have responded by, and amount of people who have responded) **N/A**

In line with the Information Commissioner's good practice recommendation on the disclosure of information under the FOIA your request will form part of our disclosure log. Therefore, a version of our response which will protect your anonymity will be posted on NHS North Cumbria CCG's website.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to request a review of our decision you should write to:

Director of Finance

NHS North Cumbria Clinical Commissioning Group
Parkhouse Building
Baron Way
Kingmoor Park
Carlisle
Cumbria
CA6 4SJ

Email: cuccg.foi@nhs.net

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have a right under section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to apply for a decision by the Information Commissioner as to whether we have properly dealt with your request. Please note that an application to the Information Commissioner may be refused if you have not exhausted any organisational review (complaint) procedure we provide, if there has been undue delay in making it, if the Information Commissioner considers your application is frivolous or vexatious or if your application has been withdrawn or abandoned.

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office
Wycliffe House, Water Lane
Wilmslow
Cheshire
SK9 5AF

Re-use of Public Sector Information

You may re-use this document/publication (not including the CCG or NHS Logo) free of charge in any format for research, private study or internal circulation within your organisation. You must reuse it accurately and not use it in a misleading context.

The material must be acknowledged as copyright and you must give the title of the source document/publication.

Where we have identified any third party copyright material you will need to obtain permission from the copyright holders concerned. For any other use of this material please apply for a licence for core material by contacting the Access Officer at the above address.

We will provide this response in another format if requested.

Yours sincerely

Jen Lawson

General Manager

NHS North Cumbria Clinical Commissioning Group